Outline of Milestones at 8801 Glendale Blvd
Curtis Cherne, March 2013
· In 2010, the City received a phone call from a neighbor who reported that an arroyo had been filled in at 8801 Glendale Ave NE.  Hydrology found the concern to be true and met the property owner on site to inform him of the adverse effects of this activity and that he had to remove the fill.  The property owner removed the fill within 2 weeks.

· The entire site had been graded at this time.

· Hydrology met with Mr. Padilla and Mr. Hightower to assist them with preparation of a grading and drainage plan.

· A grading plan was approved; stamp date 9-1-11 Thames Engineering and Design that proposed all construction activity out of the flood plain, except for a scour wall to protect the home. The scour wall was not built.

· Hydrology discovered the illicit construction activity during a routine Floodplain Development Permit audit in June 2012.      
· Hydrology notified Mr. Hightower of the as-built condition of this site to obtain his feedback.  Shortly after, Mr. Hightower separated himself from the project.                                                                                                                                                                                                                         

· Walls, and a driveway bridge were built and fill was placed in this area of the El Camino Arroyo that will adversely affect the historic flow path of the arroyo.

· In July 2012, Hydrology writes a letter to Mr. Padilla to mitigate his activities and for the site to meet the requirements of the grading and drainage plan.

· In August 2012, Mr. Burak’s submits a drainage report, dated 8-17-12, using a flowrate of 660 cfs, far below the accepted flow rate of 3100 cfs.  The report is not approved.
· In October, Mr. Burak submits a 2nd drainage report, arbitrarily splitting lows and inserting levee commands.  The report is not approved.
· In December 2012, Hydrology writes a 2nd letter to Mr. Padilla requiring mitigation of the site.
· In January 2013, the City Engineer writes a letter to Mr. Padilla with an Order to remediate the violations at his property.  
· In February of 2013, Mr. Burak writes a Notice to appeal letter to the City Engineer.
